MINUTES OF THE GOVERNORS MEETING

3rd FEBRUARY 2010
Governors Present
Fiona Falle

Rob Fraser
David Hunt

John Logan
Tracey Shapley

Ros Shaw

Steven Smith
Victoria Stewart

Liz Turner
Chris Warren
Apologies

Karen Hannant-Lawson
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

These were confirmed and signed.

Matters Arising from the Minutes
Parent representatives for the two lower classes have been sorted out. Sarah Denton, Karen Hannant-Lawson and Kate Lloyd-Birt will look after Y1/2 and Fiona Falle and Victoria Stewart will look after Reception.
Fiona Falle is booked onto a Safeguarding Children course and Victoria Stewart is on a waiting list for her Induction course.

The DFE is chasing Steven about the progress we are making with regards to Trust Status. We have a pot of £10,000 to use for investigating Trust Status and this has to be done by March. Tracey asked if we could use the money to investigate the deeds to see if the school building could be extended in the future. Ros and David offered to visit Westoning Lower School, who are in a similar position to us, but they have moved forward and started the consultation process. Ros and David will organise this as soon as possible and will report back to Steven. As a result of their findings, an extraordinary meeting will be called at the beginning of March in order for the governing body to make a final decision regarding Trust Status. Action: David Hunt, Ros Shaw and Steven Smith. 
Rob has tried to contact Mrs Murray and has left messages three times and she has not called him back. We can only assume that she is now happy with the situation.

Steven is currently working on the letter to the Parish Council. Action: Steven Smith.
Parking still continues to be a problem, particularly with one childminder who parks on the corner of the road junction. It was decided to send out another reminder letter and to ask parents to share the contents with other people who pick up children on their behalf. If the situation still doesn’t improve, then someone will have to approach the lady directly. Action: Chris Warren.
Headteacher’s Report

Mrs Warren presented the report and highlighted a few points:
Mrs Scott’s temporary appointment to help out with some of the administration is working well and she is proving to be very efficient. Tracey, Fiona, Chris and Liz will be meeting on Friday to look at how effective the appointment has been and whether it has helped to remove some of the stress from the teachers’ workload.  Obviously there is an increased cost involved (approximately £1,700 per term) and we need to make sure it offers value for money for the school. Mrs Scott’s appointment will remain for the rest of the term and then be reviewed. Action: Staffing Committee.
One of the lunchtime assistants, Mrs Chris Jones, has resigned and Mrs Fox, a parent is going to replace her.

Chris has sent out a parent and pupil questionnaire and will produce a summary of the findings when they have all been returned. Action: Chris Warren.

Fiona mentioned that there were a few rumblings among the parents regarding the creative curriculum and whether the children were missing out on the basics such as times tables and handwriting. Chris reassured everyone that maths was a stand alone subject and that all the other subjects were all being thoroughly covered, but just in a different way. However, she was aware of a few problems with handwriting and presentation and this was being addressed. If any parents are particularly concerned about any areas of the curriculum, Chris will be happy to meet with them. Ros suggested that perhaps it would be a good idea to send out an update letter about the creative curriculum to parents. Chris thought that an information evening would also be a good idea. Action: Chris Warren.
Sub-Committee Reports
Staffing

· There was nothing to add to those points covered in the head teacher’s report.
Finance
· The committee has met twice since the last governors meeting. We currently have an over spend of £4,000, which will rise to £5,100 for the year. This has been caused by extra buildings and maintenance costs and supply teaching, covering for maternity leave. It was agreed that money should be taken from formula capital to cover the short fall. Chris will also chase up with HR whether we can claim back some of Mrs Miller’s maternity pay. Action:Chris Warren.
· The school fund is currently very healthy (see attached sheet). £3,000 will be used to pay for the tyre play equipment. Future big spends will include the all weather pitch project, ICT refresh and the boiler, which is still limping on. 

· The committee will have another finance meeting shortly to finalise a realistic budget. We have to accept that we will have to keep a careful control of the budget in future and set spending priorities. Action: Finance Committee. 
Premises

· With regards to the boiler, there are many grants available for bio mass boilers, which Steven is looking into. One problem could be that they take up a huge amount of room and we don’t want to change the location of the boiler. Action: Steven Smith.
· We currently don’t have enough money for the all weather pitch, but when we do it is important that we site it in the correct position. Steven suggested that we should perhaps pay an architect to speck an outline plan, or vision, of how the school could be in a few years time. This would cost about £2,000, but it would be money well spent and ensure that future building activity would be in the best position for the school. It was agreed that this should be done as soon as possible. Action: Steven Smith.   
Social

· The focus of future fundraising will be for the all weather pitch and events will include: Food and Drink Quiz Night – a low cost social evening
                          Recipe Book – ready to sell in the autumn term 

                          Family Barn Dance with BBQ
                          End of Term Cricket Match
                          Auction of Promises – planned for October and headed up by Victoria

· 44 of the all weather pitch squares have been sold at £50 each. Fiona will send a letter to parents about the squares and will promote them at every event! Fiona is also going to investigate gift aid. Action: Fiona Falle.
Health and Safety

·  Rob has booked 4th March for the annual health and safety audit.
· The importance of e safety in schools is currently being highlighted. All necessary policies have been completed and parents will be signing an e safety form.

Curriculum

· Ros has completed her creative curriculum visit and Karen will visit the school in the near future.  
· There is a need to refocus governor visits as a result of the creative curriculum. Ros will work with Chris to plan visits to look at specific subjects within the curriculum. Liz and the teachers are concerned about having too many visits as they can be disruptive and Ros reassured everyone that she is aware of this.  Action: Ros Shaw and Chris Warren.
· Victoria needs a new governor visit and she will organise this with Chris as soon as possible. Action: Victoria Stewart.
Progress on the School Improvement Plan 
Mrs Warren ran through the plan and we are currently on track and making good progress in all areas. 
SEF (Self Evaluation Form)
Chris has attended a SEFology course as there is a completely new format to the form. It was agreed at the last meeting that governors should have more of an input with this form, so with this in mind Chris handed out forms for the governors to comment on. She would like the completed forms back by Friday 26th February and she will then pull everything together and report back at the next meeting.  Action: All Governors
Governor Visits, Reports, Future Dates and Focus

This has been covered under the curriculum report.

Correspondence

We have received a letter from the LEA asking how we have spent our travel plan money. Steven will reply. Action: Steven Smith
Any Other Business

Rob produced an excellent and thorough report on the future of parent communications. He recommended that we should trial the Teachers2Parents messaging system, starting at the end of February on a free 30 day trial. The idea is to test the system and if we feel it is beneficial we can start up properly to tie in with the new budget and financial year. The cost will be £349+VAT for a year. Everyone agreed with Rob’s proposal. Action: Rob Fraser.
Ros mentioned that if anyone is interested in attending one of the governor training courses, they must let her know as soon as possible as courses are getting very booked up.
Ros has offered to go through the Governor Essentials form and check that everything is on task. Action: Ros Shaw.

Tracey and Fiona will look at the Governors’ Report to parents when they meet next Friday. Action: Fiona Falle and Tracey Shapley
Further Dates For Meetings
Thursday 10th June 2010 at 7.30pm, Governors Meeting
